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Committee Meeting Minutes – 10th September 2018

Attendance: Mark Challen (Chair); John Stephens; Neil McLeman; Alex Lucas; Adam Farley; Malcolm Dunk
Apologies: Lena Grannell; Chris Smith; Steph Mackay
	1
	Minutes of previous meeting (31st July) agreed
	

	2
	Matters arising:

· The GDPR form has been produced and around 25 members have already signed.  New forms are held on the bar to be completed asap.

· The Forum – this is ready to go, providing everyone on the committee has signed up.  Suggested that The Shed project should be trialled on the Forum

· Private booking for 19th September – Chris to ensure that all members are aware of this
	Chris

	3
	Finance update – Neil

· The summary continues to show a small but steady growth of funds in the bank, year on year.

· £750 has been paid to Trevor May for maintenance of Courts 1 and 2. This is expected to rise to £1,500 pa for the remainder of the 5 year contract (2 years)
	

	4
	Membership update – Lena

· 4 new members confirmed.  Emma Cleese from the Great British Tennis Weekend (so well done Chris for registering Camber for GBTW this year).  A further three – Randolph Brazier, Oliver Morris and Tu Sen Tran have come via Charlie.  All previously played at Southwark

· Andy Lyon has renewed his membership.

· Adult membership currently stands at 95 (all categories)

· All those who registered for the GBTW event at Camber have been followed up

· Rebecca has requested a list of our current female members to assist with re-organising the ladies 1st and 2nd teams.
	

	5
	Chair – Mark.  Chris was unable to attend but has emailed a few points for discussion

· The Club's 2017 accounts have been filed with Companies House as required.  They are the same as presented at the AGM but in a slightly different format.  They are available to view on the Companies House website.

· Shed.  The previous agreement with the allotment committee, which involved both sides giving up a bit of land in order to accommodate each of the sheds, was overturned by their Chairman.  But Chris believes that the allotments committee will eventually agree the overall plan as they have already ordered and paid for a container which they can only fit in if agreement is reached over the additional land.  The next step would be to take a joint proposal to the Estates to rubber stamp it and then go through the process of amending the leases. The Camber Committee agreed that we should not commit any money to the project until the leases have been amended because of the danger of a further change of heart by the allotment committee.  At this point it is the allotments who are the ones who are most keen to move ahead quickly so it is believed that waiting for the leases to be amended would not result in a significant delay.

· Wednesday nights.  There has been a good response to the survey for players thoughts about Wednesday nights.  Alex and Chris will meet to discuss the way forward and make sure that the players are aware that this is not being ignored.  A decision will be made shortly which is designed to be as fair as possible to all.

· LTA Safeguarding Standards.  A reminder has been received from the LTA regarding the five Safeguarding Minimum Standards that the club needs to reach in order to be LTA Registered.  Chris reported that he has already been working on this with Charlie over the past few weeks and the club already meets these standards. Charlie has been invited to attend a Committee meeting to provide further information.  The safeguarding and diversity policies are available for members to read in the 'policies' wallet on the notice board and a communication will be sent out to members so that they are aware.
	Chris

Chris/

Alex



	6
	Club Captain – Alex

· Coaches. The meeting with the coaches has taken place (with Alex, Mark and Chris).  Key takeaways:

· Coaches to update membership records live on a Google Sheet. Paper copies of membership forms and regularly printed copies of the entire membership detail to be stored securely in the office.  It was emphasised to the coaches the importance of having this information

· Agreed to continue monthly payments to/from the club

· Alex to be first point of contact for coaching matters, as previously agreed

· Coaches to review pro-forma sheet drafted up by Mark and to follow up on any changes and their preference for how often it is reported

· Alex, Chris or Mark to meet with Rebecca and Gianluca to discuss how to drive Tennis Tuesdays

· Coaches to provide a timetable of coaching activities which can be added to the website and help streamline coaching enquiries.  This will also be the basis of the court booking refresh

· Club tournament.  Decent turnout on the mens side but very few women.  Working with Rebecca on ideas to try to drive womens membership but Peter and Kerstin have confirmed that this is an issue across many clubs at the moment.  A big thank you to Chris and Laurent for helping with tournament seeding and draws.

· Finals day.  We need volunteers to organise and run the food for finals day – Marion has offered to do this.  Need someone to run the BBQ (Fernando is away).  Lots of food in the freezer currently.

· Denon machine – Ellen is looking into options for replacing the current system

· Womens 1st team – Rebecca has agreed to captain the team

· Tennis Tuesdays – A big thank you to Kerstin and her coach Jason and James Barry (Tennis Icon) for stepping in to run Tennis Tuesdays in Gianluca's absence.  Great feedback on the sessions.


	

	7
	Bar – John.

· A private party has been booked for 6th October.  We need some help with running the bar
	

	8
	Maintenance – Malcolm

· The shutter is fixed!  Malcolm managed to reduce the cost by shopping around and Malcolm was happy with the way the work was done, eventually.  A big thank you to Malcolm for his persistence in getting this fixed and for giving up so much of his time to it.

· Malcolm has the materials for the notice board and has recommended fixing the notice board onto wood before fixing it to the wall.

· Taps – the new one in the Ladies is working fine. A similar one will be purchased for the Gents.

· Maintenance morning – Malcolm will provide some dates asap.  Court 3 may need to have some of the sand removed.

· Planting behind the bike rack.  There is no budget for this and there are  more pressing things for the club to spend money on.  However, the committee welcomes suggestions if someone wants to take this on.
	Malcolm

	9
	Social – Adam

· Adam has provided details to Chris of upcoming events so that these can be included in the Camber email – including Camber Kitchen, Poker Night, Film night.

· Annual dinner – the same caterers as last year have been booked.  The question of whether or not to subsidise the dinner will be discussed at a future meeting.
	

	10
	Steph – Steph was unable to attend the meeting sent an email to the committee covering various topics prior to the meeting.

· Promoting wheelchair tennis – Steph offered some good ideas and needs to liaise with the coaches.  Mark will reply to Steph.
	Mark

	11
	AOB

· Shutters.  Given the problems with one of the shutters, should we be concerned about the others?  Most concerning is the one on the front door, as we would be unable to access the clubhouse if this goes wrong. Need to look at another way to get in

· Front door.  It is currently very difficult to open and close which is partly due to the thiickness of the matting underneath.  Malcolm to investigate thinner matting.

· Bar Keys.  Alex asked if we could get more cut as one is broken. John will do this
	Malcolm

John

	12
	Date of next meeting – Monday 8th October.
	

	
	
	



